August 24, 2009

Governor Bill Richardson

Senator John Arthur Smith

Senator John Sapien

Senator Carlos Cisneros

Senator Stuart Ingle

Senator Steven Neville

Senator Sue Wilson Beffort

Representative Henry “Kiki” Saavedra

Representative Luciano “Lucky” Varela

Representative Donald Bratton

Representative Jeannette Wallace

Representative Jimmie Hall

Dear Members of the Legislative – Executive Working Group:  

Thank you for taking immediate action to address the budgetary needs of our state. It is clear that an October special legislative session is necessary and we understand that your group is already working to craft a solution.  We appreciate the urgency of this matter and applaud you for this swift response to the recent revenue projections.  

However, we respectfully request that you make public all current budget negotiations with regards to the $433 million shortfall. We believe that more stakeholders should have input into the solution to a problem of this magnitude. The voices of concerned citizens, policy makers, home makers, and business people, among others, should be heard.  

Specifically, we ask that you host three regional public hearings—one each in Santa Fe, Albuquerque, and Las Cruces—where public comment would be allowed. In addition, we request that sufficient public and media notice be given and that meetings be held in venues that can accommodate large groups. 
Sincerely, 

American Federation of Federal, State, County, and Municipal Employees – New Mexico

American Federation of Teachers – New Mexico

Center for Civic Policy 

Community Action New Mexico

Communications Workers of America, Local 7076
Conservation Voters New Mexico Education Fund

Lutheran Advocacy Ministry – New Mexico 

New Mexico Center on Law and Poverty

New Mexico Progressive Action, Board of Governors

New Mexico Voices for Children

Southwest Organizing Project
